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Good luck to Year 11 Students 

Through the ASPIRE program, the Academy has encouraged every student to meet and exceed 

their personal expectations of their abilites and to succeed in a variety of Aspirational Skills – 

from being physically and emotionally literate, to self confidence and the ability to reflect on 

their choices or learn independently. These skills are vital in order to be successful in every 

career path or vocation.  Every single student in the current Year 11 cohort has met these 

challenges and is moving on to either further education at a Sixth Form or College of their 

choice, an Apprenticeship or some other form of work experience.  With the help of Lizzie Jones 

(see page 5),  Eddystone Head of House Vicky Woodings and Francis Mitchell, our Connexions 

link, the Academy is proud to present the future destinations and choices of all of our current 

Year 11 cohort.  From Bournemouth and Poole to Swindon and Reading, Year 11 are spreading 

their wings and are ready to live their dreams. 
 

Miss Boxer 

English Teacher 

 

“Go confidently in the direction of your dreams.  

Live the life you have imagined.” ~ Henry David Thoreau  
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‘RECONSTRUCT  THE  ARTWORK’ 

This term our new Year 10 project is titled 

‘Reconstruct the Artwork’. Students have 

been given a choice of three different artists 

whose work they have been asked to 

investigate: Roy Lichtenstein, Andy 
Warhol and Georgia O’Keeffe.  
 

These images are examples of artists’ studies 

produced by the group to enable them to 

deepen their understanding of artwork 

produced by their chosen artist 

By Miss Sturdy Art Teacher 
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On the 28th June at 7pm,The Bourne 

Academy will welcome visitors to the 

2012 Arts Festival.  

 

The Arts Festival will be a showcase of 

exceptional students achieving 

exceptional things in the Visual and 

Performing Arts.  It will be a 

celebration of dance and drama 

performances from students in all year 

groups as well as an exciting exhibition 

of artwork in our ‘maze’ gallery. The 

courtyard will be transformed into a 

live stage for rock bands, Glee band, 

soloists and vocal groups. There will 

be a showcase of textile art 

incorporating a catwalk of original 

designs by students. 

There will be a real festival feel to the event with a range of stalls, exhibitions and performances to excite and 

interest visitors!  At The Bourne Academy we have a wealth of talent in the visual and performing arts and this 

Festival is set to be an event not to be missed! For further details or to book tickets call 01202 528554 or 

alternatively email jonathan.perkins@thebourneacademy.com 

Media Students visit Harry Potter Studio Tour 

On Thursday 3rd of May, Miss Wayman, 

Miss Boxer and Mr Healey took 36 media 

students from years 9, 10 and 11 to the 

Warner Brother’s studio tour in Watford 

London. The purpose of the trip was for 

students to see how a media industry as 

big as Warner Brothers go about planning, 

producing and marketing a film as 

monumentally influential as Harry 

Potter. Furthermore, this knowledge is 

crucial for the yr11 Media Studies GCSE on media 

industry. 
 

We arrived around 11:30am and once inside, students were able to see 

the props, special effects, costumes and sets that were all involved in the 

films themselves. All students were fascinated with the areas of the tour 

but the aspects students were most over-whelmed by were the full sized 

replica of ‘Diagon Alley,’ the ‘bigature’ (big miniature) set of Hogwarts 

and being able to go one the three tiered ‘KnightBus’. Students were 

even able to stand outside number 4 Privet Drive to have their 

photographs taken, as well as stop off to try some famous Butterbeer. 
 

Despite coming home slightly early, all students found the tour 

worthwhile and exciting. From the results of the evaluation forms 

100% of those students felt they had learned something about film-

making and would not have improved the trip in any sense. A huge 

success for one of the first day trips in Media Studies and owing to the 

students’ enthusiasm, more will be organised for the future. 
 

A huge thank you to all the students involved, who were impeccably 

behaved for the entire day and represented the academy superbly. 

Also, an enormous thank you to Miss Boxer and Mr Healy who were 

on hand to give specialist knowledge to the students on the tour. 

Miss Wayman, Media Teacher. 
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Are you interested in Health and Social Care, particularly nursing?   
Then this course is for you.   

This taster session will consist of hands on activities, as well as a tour of the nursing skills rooms at the University.   

This would be an excellent insight into working in the caring sector.   
 

WHO:  YEAR 10 STUDENTS 

WHAT: HEALTH & SOCIAL CARE 

WHERE:  BOURNEMOUTH UNIVERSITY 

WHEN:  TUESDAY 19TH JUNE 2012 
 

 If you are interested, please pop along to room HU4 or email me on jo.amos@thebourneacademy.com. 

6TH FORM @ THE BOURNE ACADEMY 

Plans are well underway for our new 6th form, opening September 2013. This will give some of 

our students who are currently in Years 7-10 the opportunity to stay at the Academy at the end 

of year 11.  
 

Housed in a brand-new, purpose-built block, our new 6th Form will be aspirational, relevant, 

and provide a high standard of education and support. Students will be able to choose from a 

number of courses in year 1, including various Engineering strands, A levels in Product Design, 

Art, Photography, Maths, Physics, Chemistry, Biology, and a BTEC Level 3 in Performing 

Arts. We will also be introducing a BTEC Level 3 in Outdoor education, in partnership with Land and Wave, a 

leading provider in this area. This course will be one of the first of its type in the UK, allowing students to study in a 

professional environment, achieve additional professional qualifications, and have extensive opportunities for work 

experience. The range of available courses will broaden in subsequent years.  
 

All of our courses will have active links with Universities including Bournemouth University, The Arts University 

College Bournemouth and University College, London and employers, which will enable students to have a 

smooth transition into employment or degree programmes. 
 

More details, including how to apply, will be announced in the Autumn term – watch this space! 

By Mr St John 

Opportunities for Gifted & Talented Academy Students 

From September 2012, The Bourne Academy will be affiliated with University College, London (UCL).   Similar 

to the Academy, the University is modern and outward thinking. One of the world’s leading universities and regularly 

ranked in the top five in Europe, UCL will be offering a range of opportunities to all Gifted and Talented Academy 

Students from years 7 to 11.   An extensive programme of activities will also be offered to students who join the 

Academy 6th form, which is due to be opened in September 2013.    Students will have opportunities and leadership in 

teaching and research, entrepreneurship, volunteering and overseas study.   Events will include visits to the 

prestigious UCL campus, subject master classes, discovery days, guest lectures from PhD students, support for 

extended projects in 6th Form, along with summer school places and university application support.  

 

Founded in 1826, UCL was the first of its kind to offer higher education to people from all beliefs and social 

backgrounds.  Many notable people have walked the UCL corridors; novelist Mr Peter Ackroyd, theatrical producer 

Sir Cameron Mackintosh, as well as members of Coldplay and Kean and Mr Ricky Gervaise. The Bourne Academy 

is very proud that Gifted and Talented Students will be given that once in a lifetime opportunity. 

 

Miss Steel, the Academy’s Principal said “I am thrilled with this partnership with such a prestigious university as 

UCL.  They will be offering opportunities for professional development to Academy students and staff alike and we 

would be able to fulfil the Academy’s motto: EVEYONE IS A TEACHER AND EVERYONE IS A LEARNER.” 

By Mr St John 



I am a Year 11 student currently being mentored by Bournemouth University students as part of the Aimhigher 

Mentoring programme.  We meet every Wednesday and discuss various issues to do with future plans,  global issues 

and our place in the world.  One week we discussed how to write an effective CV and our mentor showed us his CV.  

I have found the mentoring scheme really helpful to me.  In March, at the end of the programme, there was a 

celebration event held at the university.  There were over 100 other students from schools across Bournemouth and 

Dorset who had also taken part.  When we arrived we were met by our student mentor and they took us on a campus 

tour and then to the refectory for lunch.  Also taking place at the University on this day was the Higher Education 

Convention so universities from all over the country had a stall in a marquee and in the main atrium.  We were able to 

find out about different universities and what courses they offered. 
  

After this we were involved in some team building activities, course tasters and we listened to some short speeches.  I 

went to the Applied Sciences taster where two professors at the University talked about their areas of expertise and 

the sort of things that students study on Applied Science courses.  We then returned to the main lecture theatre for the 

presentation event and we were each presented with our certificates.  It was a very enjoyable experience and it has 

definitely made me consider studying  at Bournemouth University in the future. 

Hello, my name is Lizzie. I’m in Year 11 and will be leaving The Bourne Academy 

in a couple of months. I’m very excited but nervous! I’ve never contributed towards 

the Newsletter and have always wanted to and as I have little time left here, I just 

had to add my little bit! 
 

I plan to carry out my education at St. Peters Sixth Form, where I will study 

English, Photography and Business Studies. Looking forward to it would be an 

understatement, as in the future, I will have the chance to go to University and 

further study English. My dream job would be a television presenter, so my plan is 

to move to London and to try and work my way up to become the next Oprah 

Winfrey! So, watch out for me!  
 

I think it’s very important for the parents and other students of The Bourne 

Academy to see the Year 11s plans  (see centre pages) because it shows how the 

school has affected the pupils and how the choices they have made are influencing 

their futures. Seeing young people aiming high is always a positive, and shows their 

enthusiasm towards growing up. It’ll also be great to see what happens, if anybody achieves their goals and if anyone 

becomes famous! Maybe families don’t know about what their child’s plans are, so it’ll be an interesting to see. 
 

I’ve become so much more confident thorough out my school life. At the start of Year 7, I was so shy, I knew no-one 

and had no social skills. Yes, my very first day of school I cried my eyes out because I was so scared and hated 

secondary school, but now, on my last, I’ll be crying from sadness that I’ll be leaving the school I’ve grown up in and 

learnt so much from.  Starting fresh is always the best, so now moving up to sixth form, I’m ready to begin a new 

journey. My confidence shines now and will be a brilliant skill to have for any jobs, especially for my aspiration.   

‘ASPIRE’ is written as you enter Reception, and that’s exactly what we are all taught from being at The Bourne 

Academy. I’ve experienced and learnt so much from my life at secondary school. 

Page 5 ‘Learning is a journey involving making decisions and making mistakes’ 

Year 11 Aimhigher Mentoring Celebration By Kirstie Stevens P3 

LEARNING TO ASPIRE By Lizzie Jones H3 (year 11) 

 

Congratulations To Nathaniel Brown A2 
 

Nathaniel is a year 11 student who has been studying a two year Engineering 

Cournse at Bournemouth & Poole College, which was part of his alternative KS4 

curriculum.  Nathaniel attended college one day a week, throughout  years 10 and 

11. 

 

We are very proud to announce that Nathaniel has passed his course and has 

achieved his Level 1 Certificate in Engineering.   Nathaniel has been an excellent 

student and has applied himself very well during his course. 

Miss Sarah Foley Enterprise, WEX and WRL Co-Ordinator. 

 

 

UNIFORM 
 

Once you have 

finished your 

exams, please 

could you donate 

your uniform to 

the Academy 

(clean and good 

condition only 

please). 
 



Bournemouth and Poole College 
Mark Anstead – Music and Maths 

Molly Bevis – Dance 

Maciej Biernacki – Public Services 

Nathanial Brown – Motor Vehicles 

Jessica Brumatti De Paula – Business Studies, Finance and Maths 

Christie Cambray – Child Care 

Nicholas Clarke – Media BTEC 

Vicky Colledge – Child Care 

Alex Curtis – Business and Administration 

Callum Curtis - Biology, Psychology and Chemistry 

Amy Dahlstrom – Specialised Chef Apprenticeship 

Sharney Da Silva – Hair and Beauty 

Joe Davison - Creative Media Production Level 3 &  

A Level Photography 

Morris Derupe – Engineering 

Jordan Donnelly – Motor Vehicles 

Shaine Ely-Gough - Wimborne Town FC Level 1 

David Farmer – BTEC Diploma in Health & Social Care, Diploma 

in  

Child Care & Education 

Lauren Fraser – Child Care 

Michael Fisher - Mechanics 

Christopher Gardener – Creative I.T. 

Jordan Garland Wood – Catering 

Joseph Geary - Forensics 

Alfie Goodwin - Creative Media Production Level 3 and  

Film Production 

Donna Grant – BTEC Diploma in Health and Social Care 

Dalton Haughton – Art and Design 

Lewis Hillwood - IT 

Eddie Howard – Football Coaching 

Jodie Jennings – Dance and Beauty Therapy 

Shannon Kearley – Performing Arts 

Rebecca Kemish – BTEC Level 3 Diploma in Dance 

Renzo Legaspi - Engineering 

Jake Leigh - Level 3 Diploma in Sport 

Owen Lewis – Level 1 Diploma in Carpentry, Joinery and 

Brickwork 

Kimberley Lockton – Photography and Media Studies 

Vicky Lowman - Level 3 BTEC Sport 

Shannon McGowan – Level 1 Diploma in Decorative Occupations 

Mickaela Morris – Performing Arts 

Jamie Mowlem 

Michael Noles – Public Services 

Phillip Pagett – Creative Media Production 

Jay Parkinson - Film, Media, Business and English Language 

Evangelise Paterson – Performing Arts 

Zak Patmore – Plumbing 

Holly Pidgeon – Travel and Tourism 

Toni Preacher - English, Business Studies, Sociology and 

Psychology 

Leon Roe – Construction Level 3 

Jack Rouse – Electrician and Sport BTEC 

Lewis Saunders – Engineering Operations 

Sivanath Sankhamol - Catering 

Aaron Sims – Travel and Tourism 

Georgie Slater – Sport 

Stacey Smith – Dance 

Jordan Stanislas - Psychology, Sociology and English Language 

Kirsty Stevens - English Literature and Language 

Josh Traves 

Marina Valentina – Child Care 

George Wilkins – Motor Vehicles 

Kyle Williams – Music 

Sam Williams - Engineering 

Jake York – I.T. 
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Bournemouth School for Boys Sixth Form 
Oskar Apperley - History, Maths, Music and Physics 

Jonathan Cooper - Biology, Maths, History and P.E 

Charlie James Peers - Chemistry, Biology, Psychology and Maths 

 

 Bournemouth School for Girls Sixth Form 
Samantha Basten - Media, English Language, Psychology and 

Business & Economics 

Samantha Bush - Biology, Maths, Psychology and Sport 

Lucy Parkes - Psychology, Sociology, Business and Economics and 

English  Language 

LIFE  AFTER THE ACADEMY 

Canford Sixth Form 
Hayley Thomas - English, Politics, R.E and Economics 

Elle Upshall - Geography, French, Politics and Business 

Kingston Maurward College 
Melanie Dunning - Level 2 Dipolma in Animal Management 

Arts College 
Oskar Stockdale – Art and Design 

Brockenhurst College 
Benedict Buckell May - Biology, Psychology, English Literature and  

Chemistry 

Raven Essex - BTEC Performing Arts.  

Applying to Brit School at Christmas 

Georgia Hunt - History, English Literature, Sport and Biology 

Charlie Slaymaker - Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Maths 

Sparsholt College 
Charlotte Boxell – Animal Care 

Emily Marshall – Animal Care 

Kristy Metcalf - Sport 

St. Peter’s Sixth Form 
Lizzie Jones – Business Studies, English and Photography 

Mark McNeill - Drama and Theatre Studies, Dance, Psychology and 

English Literature 

Rebecca Milliner – Business Studies, Biology, Maths and Psychology 

Charlotte Nickols - English Language, Psychology, Business and 

Geography 

Jack Riggs – Business Studies, Sport and Maths 

Poppy Riggs - Photography, Business Studies, English Language  

and Psychology 

John Madejki Academy, Reading 
Lauren Moulsley - Biology, P.E, Sport BTEC 

Southampton Football Club 

James Dack – BTEC Level 3 in Futsal and Education Scholarship 

Oakmead Sixth Form 
Elliot Burridge - Construction 

Sam Redmond - Sport, Business and Maths 

Matthew Roberts – Public Services 

Shane Turner – Construction 

Twynham 
Robert Adams - Business, Physics, Geography and Biology 

Nacro 
Sapphire Bassett – Foundation Course 

Other 
Cara Gething – Swindon to study Forensic Science 

Sunseekers 
Reece Jarrett - Apprenticeship 

Scissors 
Jasmine Taylor - Apprenticeship 

Paragon 
Lewis Hunt – Apprenticeship 

Aidan Lazenbury - Apprenticeship 

Military Services 
Sam Small – Army 
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WHEN I LEAVE THE ACADEMY, I WANT TO ……. 

TBC 
Apolo Delgardo – Hairdressing/Barbering Apprenticeship 

Jack Jessop – Sixth Form (Biology, BTEC Sport, Geography and Chemistry) 

Charlotte Kempton – Brockenhurst (Biology, Psychology, Sociology and Drama theatre studies) or Bournemouth and Poole College 

(Performing arts) 

Rachel May – Bournemouth and Poole College (Level 3 Sport and A Level P.E) or St. Peter’s Sixth Form (Biology, Maths, Psychology and 

Business Studies).   Andre Rabie 

Hayley Trim - St. Peters or Twynham Sixth Form (Maths, Business, Economics, Photography or Psychology) 

Message to year 11s:   As for as are we aware at the time of going to press, this information is accurate.   

If there are any discrepancies or changes please let us know and we will amend this in the next edition. 

Elle Upshall Jay Parkinson 

Alfie Goodwin 

Shaine Ely-Gough 

Shannon Kearley 

Melanie Dunjning 

Oskar Apperley 

Sharney Da Silva 

Mark McNeill 

Kirsty Stevens 
Rebecca Milliner 

...be happy and 

to have a good 

job that I love. 

... become a 

Professional Hair 

& Makeup Artist 

… go to 

Southampton 

Uni and become 

a Film Director. 

...be a Primary 

School Teacher. 

... become an 

Engineer, get 

married and 

move to America. 

… be a Bilingual, 

female Richard 

Branson! 

... be rich, 

famous and 

happy! 

... become a 

Dance Teacher 

and travel the 

world. 

 

... teach English 

in South Korea. 

 

... own my own  

business. 

... be a Specialist 

in Cystic Fibrosis 

in a children’s 

ward. 
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GOOD LUCK TO THE CLASS OF 2012 
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Media Students Visit Bournemouth University 
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On Wednesday 9th May, 12 year 10 Media Studies students visited Bournemouth University for a professional editing 

workshop.  
 

Students arrived at the University and were impressed by the size of the campus and abundance of eateries! Students 

were escorted to the main media campus (Weymouth House) which conveys the professional equipment used by the 

media students there, as well as the number of recording studios. Students were allocated a new Apple Mac desktop 

and were tutored on how to create a music video via a software programme, Final Cut Pro. Final Cut Pro is used to 

edit most film & game trailers in the UK, as well as being widely used in the BBC, thus a very worthwhile workshop 

for students interested in these areas of the media. 
 

All students expertly edited their music videos using the software and 100% of students stated on their evaluation 

forms that using the professional equipment was one of the most enjoyable features of the workshop.  
 

Not only did this opportunity show students how Media is taught in Higher Education, but also conveyed to the 

students that their local university is one of the best in the country in regards to Media Studies.  
 

A huge thank you to all the students involved who not only worked very professionally but were also very polite to 

the University staff. 

Miss Wayman., Media Teacher. 

EXHIBITION AT THE CROOKED BOOK SHOP, BOSCOMBE 

Selected Year 8 and Year 9 Bourne Academy work was 

displayed in a fantastic exhibition at The Crooked Book, a 

bookshop-cafe in Boscombe, recently. The work was inspired 

by artist Amy Nightingale who held her own exhibition at the 

cafe recently.  Amy also visited The Academy last year to do 

a workshop with our Year 9 students. 
 

Our students’ imaginative, wierd and wonderful creatures 

were displayed alongside Amy’s own intricate artwork and 

looked wonderful against the backdrop of The Crooked Book. The exhibition had numerous 

visitors, both students, parents and the general public and the work of our students was much 

admired by all. A great opportunity to celebrate the success of our students . 

By Miss Sturdy Art Teacher 

Date:   Examinations: Year:   Exam Prep:   Prep Room: 

Thursday 14 June am Geography  Y11&Y10   P3 & P4 Media   C&E8 

   pm Media Studies Y11&Y10   P4 & P5 History   HU2 

Friday 15 June am History  Y11&Y10   - -    `  - - 

Tuesday 19 June am Product Design (practical)Y11&Y10  - -      - - 

Thursday 21 June   - -      P2 & P3 Textiles   A&E5 
        P2 & P3  Media Studies  C&E8 

  pm D&T Textiles Y11   - -    - - 
   Media Studies Y11   - -       - - 

  Due to an exam clash, the following students will sit Media exam first.   

After supervised break, they will sit the Textiles exam: E. Patterson & T. Preacher     

Friday 22 June am Product Design (practical)Y11 & Y10  P2 & P3 Biology, Physics, Chemistry STEM 5,6,7 

   pm Biology / Chemistry Yr 11   P4 & P5 Geography   HU1 
   & Physics  Yr 11 

Monday 25 June am Geography  Y11&Y10   - -    - - 
   Product Design – reviewY11&Y10  - -      - - 

GCSE EXAM & PREP TIMETABLE 



 

 

 

 

A few weeks ago Emma Ward from ‘Dorset Dragons Cheerleading Club’ ran a taster session for our year 

7’s and 11’s.  The students worked in groups of 5 and Emma taught them step by step the progressions 

leading up to complex and challenging lifts. The students’ confidence and self-esteem grew as a result of 

their success and enjoyment in the activity - they became more willing to contribute to the lesson and 

realised that it was a fun and very rewarding activity. The students had to work in groups, organising and 

taking responsibility for themselves and others as part of a team.  Some students were really inspired by the 

taster session and have now joined the club. 

 

Mia Blandford and Ada Collings, both year 8’s, are currently very successful members of the club, 

competing at National level.  Emma Ward, head coach, recommends that anyone who is interested in 

joining the programme should first come along to watch a training session. They will meet everyone and 

see first hand what cheerleading is all about. No previous experience is necessary as full training will be 

provided in a safe, structured way by experienced, insured coaches, at exceptional gymnastics facilities. 

Visit www.dorsetdragons.co.uk  or see Miss Burdett for more details. 

Miss Burdett (Teacher of PE/Dance) 
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CHEERLEADING CLUB 

The Bourne Academy  

Dance Company 

There are currently 20 students from Year 8-10 

who are working very hard on a Thursday night to 

create a fantastic Dance routine for the Arts 
Festival and the Olympic Torch Relay. The 
students are learning very complex Street Dance 

routines and are practising very hard to produce a 

brilliant performance to their 

audience. We have some 

very talented students in the 

Academy and this is a great 

opportunity to show off their 

talent to the local 

community. More 

information will be release in 

the next Newsletter about the 

following performances.  

Helpers Wanted  

for Dance Performances 

I just like to say a big thank you to all the Parents 

who offered their services in helping the Arts and 

Enterprise team in supporting next year’s Rock 
Challenge 2013.  Your contribution to this project 
will go a long way and will support helping students 

gain the experience of performing in a professional 

theatre. The students are currently sorting out the 

theme and trying to come up with new ideas in how 

to raise funds for this project. Rock Challenge 2012 
was a big success in the Academy and without the 

support of the local community we would not be able 

to do these big events. If you are interested in helping 

out with any Performing Arts project either building 

sets, making costumes, front of house or back stage 

please contact Miss Martin for further information.  
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SUMMER MUSIC CAFE 

The Bourne Academy Presents …... 

The Bourne Academy presents the second Summer Music Café.  Following on from last years hugely 

successful event, the Hub will play host to an exciting programme of musical talent.  Glee Band is 

sounding better than ever and raring to go with their performances.  There are students 

representing all year groups at the event which is sure to be a full house.  A wide range of styles of 

music will be represented in a showcase of the broad range of musical talent at The Bourne 

Academy.  For any student who would like to lend their support or get involved speak to Mr 

Mastrocola.  Tickets will be on sale Monday 28th May priced £3 adults and £2 concessions.  Tickets 

on sale from the A&E Office at break times or alternatively email 

jonathan.perkins@thebourneacademy.com 

On Wednesday 14th March, the Year 10 and 11 leisure and Tourism groups went on a visit to the New Forest.  First 

we stopped in Burley where we had a wander around the village exploring what is on offer for visitors.  Next we went 

onto Lyndhurst where we visited the New Forest Centre.  We were given an interesting talk from one of the Educa-

tion Team there about the history of the Forest and also about the impacts of tourism on the forest.  We then had a 

tour around the centre and visited its museum.  After this we had lunch break and were able to explore some of Lynd-

hurst and get some lunch.  We all went to Costa!  After lunch we walked to Bolton Bench and discussed how impacts 

on the Forest are managed.  We then returned to the Academy via the Station House at Holmsley.  It is situated on the 

old railway line and is a prime position for walkers, cyclists and horse riders.  We had some refreshments here before 

taking a short walk from there along the disused railway line.  For our Unit 1 exam, we have to know about the New 

Forest and what activities and facilities it offers, so this visit helped us understand this more.  Thank you to the New 

Forest Education Centre in Lyndhurst and the Station House, Holmsley for allowing us to visit. 

Leisure and Tourism Students  
Visit The New Forest By Hannah Stokes year 10 



ACADEMY REMINDERS 
Wednesday 20th June  —Year 7 Parent/Teacher Consultation 

Thursday 28th June — Arts Festival 

Thursday  5th July —Y ear 11 Leavers Ball 

Wednesday 18th July @ 1.35pm — Students leave for Summer Holidays  

Monday 10th September @ 8am—Students return to school 

 

Please remember  full school uniform must be worn at all times.  For girls, knee length school skirts and 

plain trousers (NOT short ,stretchy fashionable types).   For boys, shirts tucked in and ties worn correctly.    

If students are  not in full uniform, parents will be immediately contacted. 

 

Year 11s, if still in good condition, would you please donate your uniform to The Academy.  Thank you. 

 

TERM DATES, INSET DAYS AND HOLIDAYS FOR 2012  -  2013 
 

Students are required to arrive at the Academy at 8.30am in full uniform , planner and correct stationery. 
 

   FROM:     TO: 
Summer Term  Mon16 April 2012   Wed 18th July 2012 @ 13.30pm 

Half Term Holiday Mon 4 June 2012    Fri 8 June 2012 @ 4pm 

Summer Holiday  Thur 19th July 2012   Fri 7th September 2012 

Autumn Term  Mon 10th September 2012  Fri 21 December 2012 
Half Term Holiday Mon 29 October 2012   Fri 2 November 2012 

Christmas Holiday Mon 24 December 2012   Fri 4 January 2013 

Spring Term  Mon 7 January 2013   Thu 28 March 2013 
Half Term Holiday Mon 18 February 2013   Fr 22 February 2013 

Easter Holiday  Mon 1 April 2013    Fri 12 April 2013 

Summer Term  Mon 15 April 2013   Wed 24 July 2013 
Half Term Holiday Mon 27 May 2013   Fri 31 May 2013 

Summer Holiday  Thu 25th July 2013   t b c 

2012  -  13  PUBLIC HOLIDAYS  2012  -  13 INSET DAYS  

Easter   6,8,9 April 2012  Tue  3 January 2012  

May Day  7 May 2012  Fri    23 March 2012  

Spring Bank Holiday 4 June 2012  Mon 23 July 2012  

Queen’s Jubilee 5 June 2012   

Summer Bank Hols 27 August 2012   

This newsletter is for you!  

If there  is anything else you would like to see ,  

please contact me at 

della.dawson@thebourneacademy.com.   

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Christmas  25 & 26 December 2012  4th & 5th September 2012 

New Year  1st January 2013 8th October 2012 

Easter   29,31 March, 1 April 2013  30th November 2012 

May Day  6th May 2012  4th February 2013 

Spring Bank Holiday 27th May 2012  5th July 2013 


